
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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JANUARY 2024 The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Your help needed 
If you could assist with delivering The 
Bulletin to around 40 households in 
Upminster each month please contact 
me.  Help us to help you.  If you can assist 
please contact me via email 

gio.anastasi@hotmail.com or  
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk .

Public funding for 
defibrillators
The Department for Health and Social Care 
has launched a fund to help fund public 
accessible defibrillators. Applications are 
now open for the £1 million Defibrillator 
Community Automated External 
Defibrillators (AED) fund.  This will provide 
2,000 new public access defibrillators for 
communities across England. Anyone can 
apply and 1,900 applications will receive 
match funding of £750, with the applicants 
being required to raise £750 themselves. 100 
applications will be fully funded.  
For further details visit www.defibgrant.co.uk 
In support of this initiative, the Upminster 
and Cranham Residents' Association 
(UCRA) Executive Committee has agreed to 
provide up to £2,000 in total, to assist local 
groups applying to the fund, by part-funding 
the £750 they need to raise. Please contact 
any of our UCRA Councillors (details on 
page 2) or fill out a contact form on our 
ucra.co.uk website, if you wish to apply to 

Happy New Year
I hope you have all had a great Christmas and wish you a very Happy New Year. The 
Association would also like to extend a very warm welcome to all the new households 
that joined us in 2023.  We are looking forward to working with and representing you in 
2024.  I would like to thank all our volunteers, who over the past year have continued to 
help produce and deliver The Bulletin, as well as collecting the 2023 subscriptions.  The 
Bulletin will continue to support local organisations and provide our residents with 
details regarding ongoing community and charity events.  Again, it has been a busy 
and challenging year for the Upminster and Cranham Residents' Association (UCRA) 
Councillors, this included working with Council Officers and residents in reducing 
Anti-Social Behaviour in the Hoppy Hall car park.  We installed CCTV, new lighting, 
as well as a new robust barrier.  Your Local Councillors again worked with the Council 
in organising the Upminster Christmas event, as well as financially supporting the 
children's rides that were held in Upminster Junior School. We would also like to thank 
all our residents for supporting UCRA in the by-election in August, and for voting in 
our new Councillor Jacqueline Williams with a large majority.  Finally, please do not 
hesitate to get in touch with ideas or issues you would like us to take up on your behalf, 
or tell us about anything you would like to celebrate. Please all keep safe, and I hope 
you all have a productive and great New Year. 

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS - Chairman Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association

Update on kerbside glass recycling
New recycling sacks will be delivered in the first distribution round of 2024, by which 
time it is expected existing stocks of orange sacks will be depleted.  It can take some 
weeks for the distribution team to get around the Borough, therefore residents can 
expect the new sacks to arrive at their homes between January and March.  Please 
remember not to overfill existing sacks, as well as the new thicker sacks when 
introduced, as glass weight can cause a risk when operatives are carrying these loads. 
The Council are planning to remove existing recycling banks across the Borough by 
the end of March 2024, where materials previously deposited at the banks can now be 
collected at the kerbside, including glass. Finally, can we encourage residents to use the 
kerbside recycling services, therefore assisting Havering Council to continue to meet 
their recycling and net zero targets. 

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS continued on page 2
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

receive UCRA assistance. In 
addition, we are encouraging 
groups and businesses who have 
already installed a defi brillator 
in our area, to register its 
location with the British Heart 
Foundation's national register. 
To do this visit bhf.org.uk and 
enter National Defi brillator 
Network in the search box.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Subscriptions     
Have you paid your £2 annual 
subscription for the UC&RA? 
Whilst we hope to cover the 
cost of The Bulletin through 
advertising, which we 
generally do, we need funds 
to cover any  legal bills to 
fight any problems on your 
behalf.  If you are out we will 
leave an envelope. Please 
return this to the address 
on the front.  A number of 
residents have indicated they 
are happy to pay by cheque 
and increase their donation.  
Any cheques should be made 
to Upminster & Cranham 
Residents’ Association.  We 
take an active interest in 

supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are 
active all the time, not just 
election times.

Foodbank
With the rising cost of living 
the Foodbank remains under 
strain with increased requests 
for assistance and especially 
so at this time of year.  If you 
can donate via one of the 
supermarkets, that’s great, but 
not everything clients need is 
donated in suffi  cient quantity 
so it is helpful for them to 
have monetary donations as 
well so they can stock up on 
items donated less often.  And 
they have to meet the costs 
associated with running a 
warehouse; it all adds up.  You 
could send a cheque, payable 
to Kingdom Storehouse Ltd, to 
the Harold Hill Food Bank, Unit 
1, Guardian Business Centre, 
Faringdon Avenue, Romford, 
RM3 8FD, or you could go 
online to https://haroldhill.
foodbank.org.uk/give-help/
donate-money/  Please 
consider donating – it could 
make so much diff erence to a 
family in need.

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS

Jacqueline Williams 07497 108563

jwucra@gmail.com
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

The other side 
of Christmas              
With the festivities behind us, let’s stop 
and think about how we are inundated 
with advertisements on television, 
social media, leaflets, brochures and 
full page ads in newspapers in the 
build up to Christmas.  It has been 
estimated that over £9 billion will have 
been spent over the 5 week period 
prior to Christmas.  The competition 
between supermarkets, especially at 
Christmas, is enormous and a huge 
amount of effort goes into the ads to 
keep us guessing right up to the very 
end who the ad is actually for.  Whilst 
Christmas is a wonderful time of the 
year and many look forward to the 
festive season, it’s equally a difficult 
time for lots of people struggling to 
make ends meet through rising food 
and energy costs.  It must be very 
depressing not being able to go out and 
buy the huge amount of food and gifts 
on sale.   Could some of the substantial 
amount targeted to be spent on the ads 
have been clawed back and spent on 
reducing prices or assisting the various 
charities who help the homeless and 
others, acknowledging that charity 
income is severely reduced at this time 
of year as donation levels drop whilst 
everyone is feeling the squeeze.  We 
regularly advertise in The Bulletin the 

Foodbank in Harold Hill who do an 
excellent job.  Wouldn’t it be great if 
the Christmas advertising budgets 
could be shared with more worthwhile 
causes. In recognition of this, we have 
made a donation to the Harold Hill 
Foodbank.

Havering 
Green Streets 
crowdfunding 
appeal
Havering Green Streets is a 
community volunteer group who 
try to clean up and green up as 
much of Havering as possible. 
They have asked us to publicise a 
crowdfunding appeal that they are 
currently undertaking:
'Some of you will know my group 
Havering Green Streets and what 
we do around the Borough – we 
clean up and green up as many 
green spaces as possible for 
residents and wildlife, and we 
apply for as much funding as we 
can to do that.
We are currently applying for a 
fund so that we can clean up and 
green up our Havering rivers in 
Summer 2024. The fund is run 
by Aviva, and is part of the ‘Save 

our Wild Isles’ fund. The rules 
of this fund are that we need to 
crowdfund part of the money 
ourselves, and for every £1 
donated, Aviva give us another £2.
If you support what we want to 
do, and if you want to see our 
rivers in Havering cleaner, and 
planted up with native plants 
please support us – you can get 
physically involved next year, 
you can support with a donation, 
or by sharing what we are doing 
with others, everything helps - 
avivacommunityfund.co.uk/p/
rewildrivers#start .'
Hopefully see you soon - Gina 
(Havering Green Streets)

Housing - local 
Government            
We have addressed the severe 
pressure on local Government 
finance in several articles recently, 
recognising that Havering is under 
pressure to reduce costs and is 
looking at savings. This is not 
unique to Havering Council and 
sadly a wide range of Councils 
are in similar or worse situations 
with Nottingham City Council 
declaring bankruptcy at the end 
of last year.  On top of this the 
National Political Parties with 

this year’s General Election in 
mind are trying to gain support 
in a wide range of areas. I 
was very interested to see the 
announcements by the Leader 
of The Labour Party and their 
Shadow Finance Minister that they 
wish to build 1.5 million homes by 
the end of its five-years in power. 
What really concerned me was 
that whilst they wish to return to 
a system of house building targets 
for local authorities, there could be 
penalties if these were not fulfilled. 
The right to decide where homes 
could be built could also be taken 
away. Also of particular interest to 
us locally, the promise of a review 
of building in the Green Belt where 
currently building is not allowed 
unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. I noted that they 
would allow Councils to identify 
"Grey Belt" land suitable for 
development. I saw a quote in the 
national media that they would 
"bulldoze" applications through 
the planning system. Havering 
Council recently spent several 
years producing a "Local Plan" on 
this and a wide range of sites were 
earmarked as being in the Green 
Belt and housing developments 
would not be allowed. As part 

continued on page 5
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

Maths and German Private Tutor
First-Class Honours Maths with German Graduate of the University

of Southampton offering private tutoring for  
Maths or German at GCSE or A Level. 

 

 If you are interested in having tutoring, please
contact me via email: joseph.anastasi95@gmail.com. 

• Recently graduated • DBS checked
• Based in Upminster • Empathetic and patient
• Former Coopers student

 
 

 

 

 

Home Insulation & Drylining Specialists. 
Want to Reduce Energy Bills & Heat Loss? 

Epd cover all aspects of internal wall lining, insulation and Finishing, External wall 
insulation including render systems, Loft insulation install/Upgrades, New 

Partitions & Ceilings inc Acoustic upgrades, Media walls, Feature ceilings and 
Light troughs.   For free friendly advice and quotes 

Call Daniel on 07378 401973 /  01708 223869. 



of the process developers could 
comment and naturally they 
wished to build on these, however 
their proposals were rejected. 
Th e Local Plan was examined 
by an Independent Inspector. 
Labour’s proposals look to me 
very similar to that of the Tories 
who dropped them like a lead 
balloon when they were punished 
in several Government By 
Elections. Perhaps the National 
Parties could encourage building 
companies to build on the many 
brownfi eld sites where planning 
permission has been given to 
build around a million or so 
dwellings.  We need to be vigilant.

RON OWER

Hi Mum/Hey 
Mum scam – 
police advice            
Our local police Safer 
Neighbourhood Teams have sent 
out a warning about a scam that is 
very common at the moment.

‘Th e “Hi Mum” or “Hey Mum” 
scam has become a signifi cant 
issue in the UK over the past 

year. If you haven’t received a 
text with a message like: “Hi 
Mum, smashed my phone, please 
contact me on this number: 07…” 
you’re among the minority.

Th is scam typically begins with 
a simple request for contact 
on a new number and quickly 
escalates into a distressing hard-
luck story. It often involves a 
child’s allegedly broken or lost 
phone and a supposed kind-
hearted friend who has covered 
the cost of a new one. Scammers 
then ask parents to reimburse this 
friend until the child’s new phone 
is set up with banking apps, 
claiming an urgent need for the 
money.
It’s crucial to be highly sceptical 
of any unsolicited contact. 
Additionally, you can establish 
secret code questions that only 
your real family members can 
answer, or use code words when 
engaging in fi nancial discussions 
over the phone or online. Th ese 
precautions can signifi cantly 
reduce the risk of falling victim to 
this deceptive scheme.
If you need to reply regarding this 
message email upminster.snt@
met.police.uk .’

An update 
from 
Cranham’s 
Oglethorpe 
Players            
It been an incredibly busy year 
for members of the Players 
since their last Murder Mystery 
evenings in January 2023.  To 
date our members have appeared 
in stage productions such as 
Queen’s Th eatre and Th e National 
Th eatre collaboration, Queen’s 
Th eatre foyer stage and the 
Brentwood theatre. Also writing 
new scripts and fi lming for fi lms, 
TIKTOK campaigns, TV series 
and adverts.  So, coming back 
to our roots has been a fantastic 
opportunity to show off  our 
newly honed talents for our loyal, 
regular and local audiences.
Up next and following our now 
highly acclaimed Murder Mystery 
plays and Quiz nights, the Players 
have begun rehearsing their new 
production, entitled 
‘Murder at the Panto Rehearsals’. 
Th is promises to be a hilarious 
‘whodunnit’ with all the usual 

red herrings, intrigue and dodgy 
characters. Th e murder is even 
committed on stage.  Due to the 
busy schedules mentioned above, 
the new production is due to 
open in the New Year at venues 
around Cranham, Hornchurch 
and Rainham. Details will follow.
Meanwhile, if you are of adult 
years and you fancy joining the 
Players in any capacity Contact 
Chairman and Artistic Director, 
Gerry Sweeney on 07931 520420 
or email gerrysweeney@sky.com

The Proper 
Blokes Club   
Th e Proper Blokes Club is a 
community project for men’s 
mental health. It provides a way 
for ordinary blokes across London 
to meet up in a non-judgemental 
environment and ‘walk and 
talk’ to share their experiences.  
Members of the group go on 
weekly walks at diff erent locations 
across London. Th e aim is to 
break the stigma of men’s mental 
health and start talking openly 
about it.
Th e club was started in September 
2020 by Scott Johnson, a football 
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

Best Foot Forward Essex

Fully qualified, mobile, foot
health care practitioner

Leaving your feet feeling fabulousBest Foot Forward Essex

Helen Tizard, RFHP   
07932 012495   bestfootforwardessex@gmail.com

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)

PLUMBING INSTALLATION & REPAIRS
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coach from Bermondsey, who 
went through two relationship 
breakups followed by two custody 
battles in short succession. 
Struggling with his mental 
health, he started going on walks 
around his favourite spots and 
posting videos on Facebook of 
himself talking about his issues. 
He wanted to see if any local 
lads could resonate with how he 
was feeling.  Other men started 
joining him on his walk and talks 
and it’s been growing every week. 
Now there are 11 walking groups 
across London, which includes 
Upminster and Romford. 
https://theproperblokesclub.
co.uk/

Tithe barn 
National 
Highways 
funding 
application             
Havering Council have applied for 
£650,000 of funding from National 
Highways, to make repairs and 
improvements to Upminster’s 
historic tithe barn. Th e funding is 
part of money allocated by 

the Department of Transport 
for projects in the vicinity of the 
proposed Lower Th ames Crossing 
(LTC).
Following discussions between 
the Council’s Parks team, Historic 
England and LTC Heritage 
Advisor regarding the condition 
of the Tithe Barn, the following 
improvements have been 
proposed:

• Repairs to structural
timbers, sole plates and 
brickwork
• Replacement of the Norfolk 
Reed thatch roof
• Replacement and/or repairs 
to the external weatherboard 
cladded walls, ground level 
drainage works to restore the 
French drain, works to steps and 
ground levels to ensure water 
doesn’t pool against the building
• Installation of a WC

For further details visit havering.
gov.uk and enter Tithe Barn in the 
search box.

Financial 
help from the 
Council and 
others             

Despite an ease in infl ation, sadly 
many people are still fi nding it hard 
to make ends meet.   Th e Council 
can help and off er advice, which is 
available on its website under the 
title “Financial help and advice”.  
Th is looks at ways you could boost 
your income, provide emergency 
assistance and reduce your energy 
bills and other elements.  If your 
problems are large debts then the 
charity Christians Against Poverty 
(CAP) can and will help, they can 
be found at www.capuk.org. Th is 
charity is also preferred by the 
money guru Martin Lewis.  You 
might be fortunate in that you don’t 
need such assistance but perhaps 
you know somebody who does?

Cllr PHILIP RUCK 

Dick 
Whittington 
Review 
When I fi rst think of a pantomime, 
I imagine an uplifting show where 
I can sit back and relax, safe in 
the knowledge that there will be 
a happy ending - the Queen’s 
Th eatre Christmas pantomime, 
Dick Whittington, defi nitely fulfi ls 
this!

Th is pantomime is a classic: the 
extremely talented performers 
play instruments as well as act; 
the ‘tense’ scenes prompt shouts 
of “it’s behind you!” and the 
humour is witty and appeals to all 
age groups. I think it’s a welcome 
twist that this panto has some 
very recognisable songs, which 
will have you tapping your feet.

It was heart-warming to see 
children dancing in the aisles 
and participating as much as 
possible. Naturally I would highly 
recommend this pantomime to 
anyone with young children. But 
don’t worry, the fun isn’t all for 
them as there are some risqué 
and political jokes for the adults 
too!

Th e storyline is engaging and 
the characters are lovable - 
particularly the dame who does 
an amazing job to provide lots of 
laughs.

Th is pantomime was a fun-fi lled, 
festive, family night out and the 
wonderful Queen’s Th eatre has 
many other shows which you can 
see - Back Into Hell, Th e Rocket 
Man and a Matilda Singalong, to 
name but a few.

ROSIE MEADWAY 

Painting
Plaster Over Artex

Specialists in Re-Skimming
Coving
Tiling

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES
Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086

AC PLASTERING

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177
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Tree Felling  |  Crown Reductions  |  Hedge Trimming
Stump Grinding  |  Garden Clearance  |  Removal of Dangerous Limbs

01708 301 371
07572 535 206   07944 018 811

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

Mother Goose           
All Saints’ Players, Ardleigh Green 
Road, Hornchurch, RM11 2LG, 
are pleased to announce their 
forthcoming production of ‘Mother 
Goose’, a Pantomime by Alan Frayn.  
Evening performances: Th ursday, 
18th; Friday, 19th; Saturday, 20th 
January 2024.  Doors open at 
7.30pm for 8pm start.  
Matinee: Saturday, 20th January - 
doors open 2pm for 2.30pm start.  
Tickets: Adult £8.50 - Child £5.00 
pp (Including refreshments).
If you would like to purchase 
tickets, please contact our Box 
Offi  ce on 01708 456683 or email 
boxoffi  ce@allsaintsplayers.org.uk.

Hornchurch 
Football Club      
We regularly give the home 
fi xtures for the Urchins at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue in Th e 
Bulletin.  Unfortunately games can 
be changed which was the case 
with the home game with Lewes 
on Saturday, 30th December.  Th is 
was bought forward to Friday at 
7.45pm on the 29th.   Note this 
month Th e Urchins are home to 

Horsham on Saturday, 6th, home 
to Concord Rangers on 20th 
and on Saturday 3rd February 
to Cheshunt.  Go along and 
support your local football team 
at Th e Stadium, Bridge Avenue.  
Please keep an eye on the 
club’s excellent website for any 
changes to the above.

New Dawn 
Chorus
New Dawn Chorus are delighted 
to share that after our fi rst year as a 
Community Choir, we have donated 
£1,000 to Saint Francis Hospice, and 
£100 to First Step.
We have given 12 performances, 
including two sell-out concerts at 
Queen’s Th eatre, and the remainder 
at Care Homes, Nursing Homes, 
Friendship Clubs, Day Centres and 
Lunch Clubs.  We recommence on 
Sunday, 14th January, at 10.30am  
at HAD, which is on the junction 
of Wingletye Lane and Woodhall 
Crescent.  Th e hall is within the car 
park.  Our fi rst taster session is free, 
and we rehearse from 10.30am till 
1pm, including a tea/coff ee/chatter 
break, every Sunday. We charge £5, 
pay as you go, per session.

If you are interested in joining our 
friendly group, please contact us 
for further details.  Th e choir has a 
capacity of 30 members, and we have 
a limited number of spaces available.  
At the present time, our male singers 
are in the minority and feel lonely.  If 
you require any further information, 
please contact either Sandra or Paul, 
details below.
Best wishes to all and a Happy, 
Peaceful and Healthy 2024
Sandra - bw53Sandra@aol.com
Paul - p.s.chapman@btinternet.com

Council 
emergency 
number
Kindly note the Council’s out 
of hours emergency number is 
01708 433999.  Please try and 
give the post code for where 
the problem is or as much 
information as possible.  Th e 
offi  ce hours number is 01708 
434343.

New Homes      
I have just been advised that there 
are about 2 million (yes 2 million) 

homes in the UK that are in line 
to be built, many of which have 
planning permission.  Th is would 
indicate that our housing crisis 
is not a result of a localised poor 
planning system*, but reluctance 
by major developers to build.  

As a consequence, Councils such 
as Havering are under pressure 
to fi ll the gap by large borrowing 
and building to meet the required 
need. As an example, over the 
next 4 years, Havering will have 
to borrow at least £1.4 billion to 
provide much needed housing 
and even this will fall short of the 
demand as developers hesitate 
due to market conditions.  

All this at a time when the 
Council is under severe fi nancial 
pressure.

Yet another example of Central 
Government’s dereliction of 
duty, alongside funding of adult 
social care and children’s work. 
Whatever your views, it highlights 
yet again the increased pressures 
and demands facing local 
Government.

*however planning systems can 
always be improved. 

Cllr PHILIP RUCK
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Horizon Fostering is Recruiting Foster Carers  
There is a huge demand for families to foster. There are many vulnerable 
children who are unable to live with their parents and need to be 
provided with a safe, stable and loving home, with foster carers who 
encourage and support them in their growth and development. 

To be considered to be assessed as a foster carer you need: 

• A spare room 
• Aged 21 or over 
• Time to care for a child 
• A nurturing, empathetic and caring attitude 
• Ability to work with professionals and engage in training 
• Full time residency in the UK and live in or around London 

If you are interested in becoming a foster carer or would like to know 
more, please visit our website www.horizonfostering.co.uk, call on 020 
8200 2353 or email enquiries@horizonfostering.co.uk  

 

 

• Domestic and Commercial window cleaning • Windows, frames, sills and doors are included
• Friendly, Professional and reliable • Regular service - choose between 4 and 8 weeks
• Fully insured • 100 Satisfaction guarantee
• Gutter cleaning services - Gutter vacuuming using powerful triple motored Gutter vac system

PURE DROPLETS – Window Cleaning Specialists
T: 07904 120195  E: puredroplets100@gmail.com

•  Land Viability Assessments, Appraisal & Valuation
•  Underutilized garden plots sought
•  Are you a home owner struggling to sell? Why
   not consider selling via auction for a quick sale?
•  In House Architectural Design & Advisory
   Services
•  Sites Wanted For Outright Purchase In Essex,
   London & Su�olk

(leave a voicemail for a return call if sta� are unavailable or o�-site at an appointment)
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47
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vices include…

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

• 
• 

New way of 
reporting 
litter, fly-
tipping and 
noise etc             
A reminder that Havering Council 
have simplifi ed the way people 
can report litter, fl y-tipping, 
problems with trees and noise 
and several other issues online. 
Th ese can all now be done via the 
Council’s Environment webpage 
havering.gov.uk/info/20013/
environment.

Christmas Tree 
Recycling
We are pleased to confi rm Saint 
Francis Hospice will collect and 
recycle your Christmas Tree for 
a voluntary donation. For more 
information and to register your 
tree please visit sfh.org.uk/tree-
recycling.  Register your tree by 
9am on the 8th January.  Email 
community@sfh.org.uk or 
Call 01708 753 319.

Bins and Foxes
A reminder to be considerate and 
to plan ahead when you put your 
bins out for  collection. Where 
possible avoid putting them out 
the night before. Th is is to help 
curb the impact of the foxes who 
can often tear open bags left on 
the ground in search of food. 
Th e refuse crew will help pick up 
any mess, but are not expected 
to do so and it can result in any 
spillages being in place for a 
while attracting vermin as well as 
creating an eye sore.

The Wesley 
Players present 
UPMONSTRA
A family pantomime by Ken and 
Jon Holland.  Long ago, many 
monsters roamed the lands, 
some had black hearts, but 
some wished to live their lives 
peacefully. Heroes, Villagers, 
Kings and Queens vanquished 
evil monsters and this became 
the stuff  of legend and Fairy 
tales.  Very little is told about the 
good hearted monsters and what 

became of them. Th is is one of 
those tales. Can Roland rescue 
them from the evil Circus Dark? 
Who is the mysterious Marvo?   
Will Professor Googlethorpe and 
DW40 help in time? Or will the 
Circus Mistress and her evil Ginn 
sell the Monsters to the highest 
bidder?
To fi nd out come and see 
UPMONSTRA. Performances:  
Th ursday, 25th January & Friday, 
26th January at 8pm.  Saturday, 
27th January at 1pm, 3.30pm & 7pm.  
Tickets: Online: £9 Adults (16+), 
£7 Conc and £5 Children / On 
door: £10 Adults (16+), £8 Conc 
and £6 Children / Senior Citizens 
FREE on Th ursday and Friday. 

Upminster Methodist Church, 10 
Hall Lane, Upminster, RM14 1AE
Book In Advance at www.wesley-
players.co.uk  or card/cash on 
the door.  Box offi  ce please text: 
07708 214742.

Pilates Studio
(off Argyle Gardens RM14)
Have you ever been to an exercise 
class where your medical history/
limitations are catered for, you’re 
closely observed/corrected in 

a small group, working at your 
own pace, with access to 30+ 
Pilates classes across the week 
should you need to switch your 
classes around due to another 
engagement?
We teach Pilates with functional 
movement and injury prevention. 
Our work ranges from assisting 
with the rehabilitation of those 
struggling to do the most basic 
of movements, to those who are 
very fi t. Pilates can help to reduce 
pain, stress, improve core, body 
strength, fl exibility, movement, 
balance, co-ordination, posture, 
whilst minimising pressure on 
joints. A beautiful and inclusive 
Studio with comfy mats and 
equipment provided. 
**Pilates Beginner classes, 
Intermediates, Mixed Ability, 
Men only class, Seniors, Bones 
& Balance, Mindfulness & 
Relaxation, Yoga, Tower class 
(similar to Reformer), 1:1 and 
2:1 Reformer & larger apparatus, 
Sports & Remedial Massage**

Email upminstersportsmassage@
gmail.com, call 07411 826721 
www.upminstersportsmassage.
co.uk for more information about 
teachers, classes, pricing.
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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Reporting 
defective street 
lights
Repairing defective street lighting 
is the responsibility of UK Power 
Networks in Havering. If you 
know of a street light that is not 
working, faulty or damaged, 
you can report this direct to UK 
Power Networks via their website 
ukpowernetworks.co.uk/street-
furniture-form-questions or by 
phone on 0207 055 7512 (8.30am–
5pm Mon–Fri).

Local 
Government 
Havering Council has changed 
dramatically since 1978 when I 
was first elected as a Councillor. 
Until around 2002, there was 
a ‘Committee System’ on the 
Council which would meet every 
six weeks or so and decisions 
would be agreed at a Council 
meeting where all Councillors 
attended.  Whilst we still have 
a number of committees ie 
Planning, Licensing, Highways 
Advisory, Scrutiny, the main 
business is now decided through 

a ‘Cabinet System’ where the 
Leader of the Council appoints 
6/7 Cabinet members with 
specific responsibility portfolios 
ie Housing, Adult Care etc.
Being a member of Havering 
Council is an honour and a 
privilege. It is very rewarding 
and fulfilling and with the huge 
advancements in technology, 
what used to take several weeks 
when I was first elected, can 
now be covered in hours. The 
amount of information available 
is incredible. If you have ever 
considered standing for the 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association please contact us for 
further information.
RON OWER

Brookside 
Theatre             
The 194 seat theatre at 21A 
Eastern Road, Romford has a 
number of shows planned for this 
year. Take a look at their website.  
On Friday, 26th of this month 
Johnny Cash Revisited, Saturday, 
3rd February The Freddie & 
Queen Experience. 
From Wednesday 14th to Sunday 
18th February Stepping Out.  Call 
the Box Office on 01708 755775.

Random act of 
kindness              
In December, Upminster Baptist 
Church nativity asked for all to 
join in and make someone’s day. 
To Be a Christmas Angel and do 
an act of kindness and take time 
to be kind to another person.
Research shows that helping 
others can be good for our mental 
health. It reduces stress, improves 
our emotional well-being, and 
even benefits our physical health.      
In short, doing good does you 
good. It’s essential to look out 
for each other in and around 
our communities. This is how 
we protect and maintain good 
mental health for all.  If you do 
nothing else today, keep an eye 
out for an opportunity to help 
someone with a random act of 
kindness or hold onto that warm 
feeling when someone helps 
you.  Ephesians 4:32: Be kind 
to one another, tender-hearted, 
forgiving each other, just as God 
in Christ also has forgiven you.

Cridders Swim 
School
On Saturday the 18th of 

November Cridders Swim 
School were awarded Swim 
England’s Swim School of the 
year at Swim England’s National 
Awards Ceremony held at Aston 
Webb Great Hall, University of 
Birmingham.
Cridders were recognised for their 
education plan when returning 
to swimming after Covid and for 
giving its profits raised through 
providing swim lessons at Corbets 
Tey School Pool to Corbets Tey 
School during the recent fuel 
crisis.
Cridders has been operating in 
Upminster since 2001 at local 
school pools offering swimming 
lessons and Swimfit sessions.  
Trevor Cridland owner and 
founder said.
“This is the second occasion that 
Cridders has been named swim 
school of the year since we started 
and I am extremely proud of our 
teachers, school pool operators, 
parents, swimmers and assistants 
who have contributed so much 
in helping us achieve this award. 
Havering has many top-quality 
swim schools and I hope our 
achievement encourages more 
youngsters in to the sport”
Congratulations to Cridders Swim 
School.

Coffee Vibe
(an Independent Coffee Shop, St Mary’s Lane)

 
 

Dine in or Takeaway, Deliveroo or Ubereats
179 St Marys Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BU

Open 8am – 6pm  Mon-Sat, 10am-4pm Sundays
Dog Friendly   01708 572139

• Organic Coffee & Tea 
• Cakes & Patisserie 
 inc Vegan and Gluten Free
• Sandwiches & Main Meals 
 Breakfast & Brunch, 
 Lunch & Afternoon Tea, Family Meals
• Juices and Smoothies
• Childrens Parties
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Mullis & Peake LLP Solicitors o�er a wide range of legal 
services for businesses and individuals, including: 

Email: |   www.mplaw.co.uk

 Commercial and 
Residential Property

 Contested Wills
 Corporate and 
Commercial Law

 Court of Protection
 Dispute Resolution

 Employment Law

 Family & Divorce Law

 Family Mediation

 Lease Extensions

 Personal Injury

 Wills and Probate

Upminster O�ce: Suite 5, Essex House, 15 Station Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ
Tel: 01708 251560
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OUT AND 
ABOUT – 
CLUBS AND 
ACTIVITIES
9th January 2024  Upminster & 
District Horticultural Society 
presents a lecture on Growing 
vegetables plus their Annual 
General Meeting
Our fi rst lecture of the new year 
is a talk given by Mike Jervis on 
growing vegetables, something 
that many of us have taken up 
since lockdown. 
Mike is a qualifi ed judge for 
vegetables and daff odils and 
has been an EGHJ (Essex Guild 
of Horticultural Judges) since 
the mid 1990’s. Mike will share 

with us his fi rst-hand gardening 
knowledge about growing 
vegetables, starting with some 
examples of prize specimens. 
Mike will then answer any 
questions and give us some 
tips to help us improve our 
vegetable growing. Th is talk 
will be preceded by the Society’s 
Annual General Meeting.  Th e 
lecture is in the Windmill Hall. 
Doors open at 7.15 pm. 
Th e evening will start at 7.45 pm. 
Th ere are refreshments during 
the interval and a raffl  e at the 
end of the evening closing at 
9.45pm.  Entrance is free to 
members and is £3 for non-
members. 
You can fi nd out more 
about our society by 
visiting our website www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk

Music at 
Hornchurch 
Library 
We restart our programmes on 
Wednesday, 17th January at 
2pm with Th e Music Returns
- Our fi ve presenters, Stephen, 
Harry, Brian, Mike and Graham 
welcome the New Year with a 
preview of the programmes they 
will be off ering during the coming 
season so musically there will be 
something for everyone during 
this varied afternoon. Th e least 
you can expect to hear will be 
classics, jazz, dance bands, folk 
plus music from the stage and 
maybe the big screen. Th is is our 
only programme in January so the 
next will be on 7th February. 
Hornchurch Library (2pm-

4pm). Admission £2 - interval 
refreshments available at nominal 
cost. No need to book, just turn 
up. For further details contact 
Stephen Raindle on 01708 470670 
or email sraindle@aol.com

Pats Pottery 
Club 
For over 40 years, pottery classes 
have been taking place every 
Wednesday in Ardleigh Green 
and new members are welcome 
to come along and have a go. 
Whether you are a seasoned 
potter or complete novice, the 
friendly club at Ardleigh House 
on Ardleigh Green Road will help 
you learn, develop or simply have 
a go at making pots, bowls or 
fi gurines. Membership fees are 

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

Upminster | 321 Corbets Tey Road, RM14 2DF
^Ford Essential services are available to retail customers and on vehicles that are over four years old. RS, ST V6 & Performance models 
and LPG derivatives are not included. *If any additional work is needed outside of the fixed price, we will quote for this separately.

Ford Essential Servicing
For Vehicles 4 Years +

All vehicles over four years old can be maintained and restored 
by our teams thanks to Ford’s Essential Service. It’s a 
fixed-price promise where you never pay more than you should 
for a high-quality service or repair for your Ford. You’ll know in 
advance the maximum amount you’ll have to pay, with parts, 
labour and VAT all included in the quote.*

Ford Essential Service: £199^
Add an MOT for just £54.85!Add an MOT for just £54.85!
Professional, affordable care from Ford-trained technicians
using genuine Ford parts & diagnostic equipment.

Your former Allen Ford dealer in Upminster
is still a trusted Ford Approved Repairer!

Call 01708 917958 today or 
make an online booking by 
scanning the QR code!

continued on page 17



16

         Contact  Michael on: 01708 735810        www.slides2disk.co.uk 

2  Cine-Slides-Video  DVD 

8mm & 16mm cine films converted to DVD or USB. 

VHS & camcorder tapes copied to DVD or USB. 

35mm slides, neg’s & prints scanned & saved on DVD or USB 

Homecare services in Hornchurch
Whether it’s simply providing daily personal care, 
support with medication, preparing meals, help 
around the home, palliative care or 24/7 live-in 
care, our team are here to help you.

Visit www.healthcarehomes.co.uk
or call 01708 472911 today

Exceptional care 
in your own home

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



£80 for a 13 week term and off er 
two classes either 10am - 12noon 
or 1pm – 3pm. If you’d like to 
know more contact Jeanne on 
07853988203.

Upminster Art 
Society
Interested in painting?  We are 
a small, friendly group and are 
currently seeking new members.  
Our programme covers all aspects 
of painting and drawing using a 
range of topics and subject matter. 
We have demonstrations by 
visiting professional artists, social 
evenings and hold exhibitions 
of members work. Beginners or 
experienced, all are welcome.  We 
meet on Wednesday evenings, 
7pm, at Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens, 
Cranham.  If you are interested in 
joining us, please call/text 
Terry Doyle on 07880770324.

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society  
Wednesday, 17th January, 7.15 for 
7.30pm.  Jamie Carter – reporter 
and reviewer for a number of news 
outlets and publications, including 
BBC ‘Sky At Night’ magazine – will 
present (via Zoom): ‘Why smart 
telescopes will take over the 
universe’. Young Astronomers
(aged 8-16)Th ursday, 25th January, 
7 to 8pm.  A mix of space news, 
talks and observing when possible. 
Contact young.astronomers@
havastro.co.uk for more details. 
Meetings held at Th ames 
Chase Forest Centre, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. If you are interested in 
joining the society, please email 
enquiries@havastro.co.uk or look at 
our website www.havastro.co.uk .

Friends of the 
Old Chapel – 
Tea and Talks  
Wednesday, 10th January  – 
Havering Amazing Eccentrics. 
Havering seems to have attracted 

strange and eccentric characters 
over the years dating back to 
Shakespeare’s time right up to 
the latter half of the 20th century.  
Stephen Raindle will talk about 
them and their sometimes almost 
unbelievable lifestyles. Venue: 
Roope Hall, Trinity Church, 
Station Road, Upminster.  Doors 
open at 10am for 10.30am start. 
£2 supplement for members.  £4 
admission for non-members. 
Teas and coff ee served at the 
end of the meeting.   Email: 
friendsoldchapel@mary.havering.
sch.uk

Upminster Park
Townswomen’s
Guild
We are a friendly group of 
ladies enjoying a chat over 
tea and biscuits, listening to a 
good speaker or entertainer, 
going on outings/theatre trips 
and promoting friendships 
and wellbeing.  We meet at St 
Laurence Church, main hall 
Upminster on the third Monday 
of each month at 1.45pm until 
4pm.  For further information 
contact Anne Monk 01708 226305 
or simply come along.

Badminton  
If you are interested in playing 
badminton join us on Th ursday 
mornings 9.30am - 12.30pm at 
the Trinity United Reform Church 
( next to Roomes). All abilities 
welcome.  Email susanmayes@
hotmail.co.uk if you require more 
details.

Shirley Tours
- Wednesday, 8th May to Sunday 
12th May – Bournemouth 
short break - Half board break 
by coach, local pick-ups with 
entertainment/trips out, possibly 
Poole Harbour circular tour, 
Salisbury on Market Day, New 
Forest drive, Swanage Steam 
railway. £330 sharing, 5 days. Half 
board with coach included for 2 
day trips, additional entry charge 

17

Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

continued on page 19

We’re coming to Upminster
this summer. If you are
looking for a trainee position
in a fast growing company
we’re recruiting now!

Send your application to:
ukhr@wwllmail.com

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 
German Shepherd obedience 
classes are held at: 
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster   
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 
             Sally on 07950962677 
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Passport Photo

Digital Printing

Photo Gift
Canvas Printing
Poster & Collage

Photo Book

Mug Printing
Shirt Printing
Placemat Printing

PRINT & PHOTO GIFTS
UPMINISTER

WE BUY, SELL, REPAIR 
& EXCHANGE GADGETS
Repairing & Unlocking
Mobiles
Laptops
iMac
MacBook
iPad
All Accessories

59 Station Road, Opposite of Upminster train station RM14 2SU
www.gadgets-service.co.uk

Print Directly from your Phone 
with our kiosk

01708 222 230

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174 / 07483 121860 (M)

WELCOME TO 
ROMFORD & DAGENHAM TAGB TAE KWON DO

Get ready to transform yourself both inside and out. Join Romford & Dagenham Tae Kwon Do  
to nurture the warrior within, enhance your self-esteem, and take your practice to the next level. 

With our wide variety of classes for all skill levels, everyone is truly welcome.

My name is Alison Edwards and I am a 6th Degree Master Black Belt with the TAGB.

Tuesday & Thursday 19:30-20:30 Robert Clack Leisure Centre, RM8 1GB

Wednesday 18:30-19:30 Saturday 08:30-09:30 Campion School Gymnasium RM11 3BX

CONTACT ME: Tel. +44 7720711807 Email. romfordtkd@mac.com



for day trips. 
- Thursday, 31st October 2024: 
Treasures of Burgundy & 
Provence River Cruise. Sail on 
rivers Rhone and Saone, South 
of France.  7 nights include 5 
excursions, free wine, beer, soft 
drinks at meals, WIFI, gratuities. 
Quiet lounge, Panorama bar, sun 
terrace, lido bar, infinity swim 
pool, sun terrace, gym, cycles for 
use off ship.  Fly from Heathrow, 
coach/minibus optional extra 
to airport.  Choice of 3 decks, 
ship holds 140 passengers. Now 
booking. Leaflet/cabin prices on 
request.  
Member of Association of Group 
Travel Organisers AGTO. Pick-ups 
from Jobber’s Rest (can park cars 
there), Plough  Pub, Avon Road 
both ends. 
Email: shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
or call 07966 146956 (leave name 
and contact details on mobile 
answerphone).   
This month Shirley’s Tours will 
be donating £700 each to the 
following groups.  This is the profit 
from trips and holidays booked 
since January 2023.   Hall Mead 
School; Engayne Primary and 
Junior School; James Oglethorpe 
Primary and Junior School; All 
Saints’ Church and All Saints’ 
Scout Group (1st Cranham).  
Thanks to all for your support.

Cranham 
Engayne WI 
Would you like to belong to 
the friendliest WI around? We 
meet on the third Tuesday of 
every month at the Cranham 
Community Centre (Avon Road 
end of Marlborough Gdns) 2 
to 4pm. We have interesting 
speakers as well as a full social 
calendar, with trips to theatres, 
RHS gardens etc, and also our 
“Ladies Who Lunch” afternoons. 
For more details phone Una 
Henderson on 01708 225088, or 
simply come along to one of our 
meetings.

Saturday Talks 
Club
Yesterday A King ‘Might Have 
Been Monarchs’: Speaker Julian 
Whybra on Saturday, 12th January  
2pm - 4pm  Venue Roope Hall, 
Trinity United Reform Church, 
Station Road, Upminster.   Doors 
open 1.45pm. £5 including 
tea and biscuits.  Enquiries to 
Mrs B. Bland 01689 858701 / 
07951217930 / porcuspiker@
hotmail.com  Mrs G. Blake 
01708227512 / 07788751407 / 
arwb@aol.com

January sale – 
Trinity Church 
Christmas leftovers, craft 
materials, jigsaws, etc at Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster 
on Saturday, 13th January from 
10am to 12 noon.  All proceeds to 
the Harold Hill Foodbank, which 
remains Trinity’s charity for 2024. 

Havering 
Essex Wildlife 
Trust Talk
On Monday, 8th January from 
2pm to 3.30pm an illustrated 
talk on “Wildlife seen in India” 
by Graham and Mary Brace 
looking at a range of wildlife, 
including tigers, sloth bears. £5 
donation includes tea and coffee.  
Fairkytes Arts Centre, Billet Lane, 
Hornchurch RM11 1AX.   Contact  
Lynda Nicholls 01708 473927 
/  07957264240   email lynda.
nicholls1@gmail.com

Upminster and 
District Probus 
Club
Gentlemen, are you retired or 
semi-retired?  Our Probus  
Club now meet at the Square  
in Deyncourt Gardens,  
Upminster on the second 
Wednesday of each month,  
where we enjoy a chat and a  
drink before a 3-course meal 
followed by tea or coffee.  We  
are then entertained by a speaker 
and have occasional outings.  
Why not come along.  You’ll be 
sure of a warm welcome.   
Find us on Facebook or  
https://upminster probussec.
wixsite.com/upminster-probus 
If you wish to attend a meeting 
you will need to book your lunch 
in advance by telephoning 
our Lunch Secretary, Robert 
Langstone on 01708 226705 or 
email him at upminsterprobus.
lunch@gmail.com  Lunch costs 
just £25, payable at the meeting.

Harwood Ladies 
Probus  
We are a group of retired 
ladies who meet each month 
to socialise, enjoy a three 
course lunch and listen to a 
guest speaker.  We meet at Top 
Meadow Golf Club on the second 
Wednesday of each calendar 
month and currently have 
vacancies for new members.  
If you enjoy making and meeting 
new friends, then please contact 
Bev on 01708 227694 or Chris on 
01708 225991.

Quiz night
Saturday, 20th January at 
Upminster Methodist Church, 
Hall Lane, Upminster. Organised 
by Adam Ling who is raising 
money for his trip to Gambia in 
July 2024 with the Hornchurch 
Scouts and Explorers. Whilst 
in Gambia they have plans to 
improve the facilities at the Scout 
HQ and continue the previous 
work in the maternity wing of the 
local hospital.  Tickets are £10 
per person, with groups of up 
to 8 to a table.  Tickets available 
from Anne Ling 07941838761 
in advance only.  Doors open 
6.30pm for a 7pm start.  Tea/
coffee and a light snack provided, 
but welcome to bring own food 
and drink, no alcohol.

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

on the details below;

Unlock some of the cash from your home

The Equity Release Experts’ advice is independent and covers the whole of the market, so we’re able 
to recommend the right equity release plan that could help transform your retirement.

Equity release may involve a lifetime mortgage, which is a loan secured against you home. Equity release will reduce 

carefully before securing a loan against your property. Unless you decide to go ahead, The Equity Release Experts’ 
service is completely free of charge, as our usual advice fee of £1,799 is only payable on completion of a plan. 
CKP824 (01/2023)

Gift money 
to family

Go on 
holiday

Replace 
the carmortgage

Make home and 
garden improvements

Clear existing 
credit cards and loans

If you’re a homeowner aged 55 or over
home could help. By releasing tax-free cash from your home, you could:

Paul Bunton - Upminster-based

07557 734075
paul.bunton@equityrelease.co.uk
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Cop Corner             
Speed Check: Our Safer 
Neighbourhood Team (SNT) 
undertook a speed check in Clay 
Tye Road on 15 November.  This 
is a road often raised by residents, 
but one that is difficult to check as 
there are few safe places for officers 
to stand.  The check was on the 
40MPH stretch and officers stood 
near the Power Grid entrance.
Of the 120 vehicles checked, the 
average speed was 34 MPH, but 
3 vehicles were checked at 46 
MPH and 1 at 51 MPH.  These 4 
registered owners will receive a 
warning letter.  Officers aim to carry 
out a speed check every month as 
resources allow.
Upminster Police update: We held 
a very well attended Upminster 
ward panel recently with a number 
of new members.  A presentation 
on the Police use of Tasers was  
given and we had the opportunity 
to handle deactivated Tasers, 
many questions were raised.  It is 
important that communities are 
made aware of the range of police 
tactics available and the controls 
in place for safety of officers and 
the public.  There was some good 
news in terms of crime statistics, 
shop lifting has reduced slightly 
compared to the same 3 month 
period in 2022, from 43 to 41, high 
end shops are the main target.  
Burglary has reduced from 9 to 8, 
theft of vehicles has increased from 
15 to 16 but theft from vehicles has 
reduced from 13 to 8.  Robbery, 

which includes violence against the 
person has reduced from 12 to 11.  
The priorities for the next 3 month 
period will remain as vehicle 
crime, robbery and burglary.  
Residents are reminded to ensure 
doors and windows are secure 
when the house is empty.  Our 
SNT run regular crime prevention 
community information sessions, 
dates for which can be found on the 
Met website. Our Team strength is 2 
PC, and I PCSO with a 25% share of 
a Sergeant.  It is hoped that during 
2024 an additional PCSO will be 
added.  Remember to call 999 if 
there is an emergency, where a 
crime is in progress or 101 for non-
emergencies.
LINDA VAN DEN HENDE.

Clockhouse 
Gardens              
We are lucky to have such a wonderful 
variety of parks and open spaces in 
the area and it’s great to see residents 
enjoying them. The gardens at the 
rear of the Clockhouse apartments, 
the Grade 2 Listed Building off St 
Mary’s Lane is a real pleasure to visit.  
The 3 acre ornamental garden with 
its splendid lake is also home to the 
Clockhouse Gardens Bowling Club.  
The lake is home to a variety of fish, 
ducks and geese (please do not feed 
them bread) and around half a dozen 
large turtles.  It is believed the turtles 
arrived over thirty years ago when it 
was popular to own them and of course 
they outgrew their tanks with a number 
ending up in the lake.  There are also 

turtles in the lake at Langton Gardens, 
Hornchurch.  On sunny days the turtles 
like to sunbathe on the logs at the 
Clockhouse Gardens.  Wild turtles are 
carnivorous and appear to be doing well. 
RON OWER.

Cranham 
Community 
Centre, 
Marlborough 
Gardens             
Pop up shops – We started our 
“pop up” shops last year and they 
are proving very popular.  It was 
started with a view that there must 
be lots of local people that make/
bake/sew/sell but don’t always 
have an outlet in which to do so … 
we provide the space for them.  If 
anyone is interested in having a 
stall please let us know.  Cost £10.
Rooms/halls for hire - the centre 
has lots of lovely rooms to hire for 
clubs/meetings etc.  We also hire 
for private functions including 
children’s parties.  If anyone is 
interested in starting a new group 
etc we would love to hear from 
you.   Tel: 01708 220941.

Edie Bell                
It is with great sadness we 
announce that Edie Bell has 
passed away after a short illness. 
Edie is someone many of you will 
know through a variety of different 

forums. Edie was a key player in 
the establishment of the Cranham 
Community Association and she 
was part of the Ludwigshafen 
Twinning Association. Edie was 
also an organiser at the Front 
Lane Community Centre earning 
herself the title of ‘the party girl’ as 
she was the contact for the events 
and parties, including the opening 
and closing of the centre. Another 
notable role was organising street 
parties for the different Queen’s 
Jubilee celebrations, which saw 
families come together and even 
when the children had left the 
family home they returned for 
these parties. Edie’s family would 
like to thank neighbours and 
friends for their kind generosity 
in donating in her memory. Over 
£1,000 will now be going to the 
British Heart Foundation.

Cranston Park 
Community              
The residents of the Cranston 
Park Community once again held 
their annual Christmas party at 
The Cranston Park Tennis Club on 
Saturday, 2nd December.   There 
were over 100 local residents, 
friends and family in attendance 
who danced the night away to the 
amazing sounds of professional DJ 
Elizmi Haze who was controlling 
the decks.  This is a self-funded 
event entirely supported by  local 
residents.  With a free welcoming 
drink, free buffet and free raffle 
all included in the ticket price. 

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday



The residents would like to thank 
the following local businesses 
and some not so local that kindly 
donated prizes for the Christmas 
raffle: Studio Florists, Crumpled 
Horn, Brewdog, Jobbers Rest, 
The Plough (Cranham), Thatched 
House, Infitness Gym, Hot Shots 
(Gentlemen’s barbers), Sara’s Scent 
Box, Zoe Bailey (Personal Fitness 
Instructor) and The Brown Bear 
(Leman Street, Aldgate). All excess 
profits this year will be donated 
to The Essex Wildlife Trust.  The 
community spirit is certainly 
present in this part of Upminster 
and the adage support your local 
community is certainly evident.

Upminster 
town centre
It was nice to hear from a number 
of local residents who had visitors 
over the Christmas and New Year 
period giving compliments on our 
town centre.  The Christmas lights, 
Christmas tree and in particular 
the wide range of shops including  
Roomes Department Store 
and Roomes Furnishing Store, 
Independent shops and coffee 
shops and Aldi, Waitrose and 
Marks & Spencers plus a butchers 
and fishmongers in Corbets Tey 
Road.   With excellent public 
transport links into the West End 
we really do have a great town - 
let’s continue to support it. 

Ardleigh House 
50s, 60s & 70s “Golden Oldies” 
show with 2 course lunch – 
Wednesday, 6 March 2024.  Pete 
George, an Essex lad, is a talented 
musician who will bring you an 
afternoon of the best music ever. 
He is a fabulous entertainer, 
guitarist and keyboard player and 
will have everyone up and dancing 
to those tunes we all remember 
so well. A 2 course lunch with tea/
coffee and a bar if you require 
something stronger. This all takes 
place at the Tereza Joanne in 
London Docklands. Price £67. 
Arundel Castle Tulip Festival 
-  Wednesday, 17 April 2024.  
Arundel Castle becomes a sea of 
colour as the grounds abound 
with thousands of tulips of many 
colours and varieties for their Tulip 
Festival. Arundel Castle and town 
goes Tulip Mania in April. Your 
ticket will include entry into the 
Castle as well as the grounds.  
Price £53. 
See the website for more details 
https://www.ardleighhouse.org/ or 
telephone the office 01708 440660.

UCRA website 
via QR code                
If you haven’t visited the 
Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association website 
ucra.co.uk recently, it is well 
worth taking a look. The website is 
updated regularly with local news

and information, including links 
to recent planning applications, 
plus events from various clubs and 
societies.  For those using a phone, 
below is a QR code to take a look

Havering Friends 
of the Earth
Havering Friends of the Earth(FoE) 
is a non-political group of local 
people who campaign to improve 
the environment in our Borough.  
As a national organisation, 
Friends of the Earth have been 
campaigning for people and planet 
since 1971. There are some 350 
local groups across England, Wales 
and Northern Ireland, of which 
Havering FoE is one. We aim to 
increase public awareness of the 
value of our green spaces and 
monitor development plans so we 
can campaign against destruction 
of Green Belt. The group have 
produced leaflets on several issues 
including bees and pollinators, and 
air pollution, which we distribute 
when we hold stalls in the area. 
We’re pushing for more recycling, 
better air quality and a halt to 
the erosion of green spaces by 
overdevelopment. We have regular 
meetings with the Council and 
often feature in local press and 
media. The group contributes a 
monthly column to the Romford 
Recorder, covering a wide range of

 environmental issues and these  
articles can be seen on our website.  
We hold monthly meetings, either 
in person or on Zoom, to which 
new members or those with an 
interest in getting involved are very 
welcome. Why not come along and 
share your ideas to help the planet? 
Please contact us though our 
Facebook page, website, or phone 
our local coordinator Ian Pirie, at 
ian_michael_pirie@btinternet.
com, 01708 641718.

PETER CATON

Stewart Avenue 
allotments
On Saturday, 2nd December 
Stewart Avenue allotments held 
its Christmas Fair.  It was very 
well attended as Upminster and 
Cranham residents braved the 
elements.  Guests were able to 
enjoy homemade bakes and a 
cup of hot chocolate or mulled 
wine while they listened to 6th 
Upminster Brownies singing carols 
and Christmas songs.  Stalls offered 
plants and produce, bakes, jams 
and chutneys, crafts, a raffle and a 
festive tombola.  Lots of children 
visited Father Christmas in his 
grotto and enjoyed a craft activity.
Stuart Avenue allotments would 
like to thank local businesses for 
their support including Waitrose 
and Choc Pops. It was a wonderful 
afternoon in spite of the cold and 
we are already looking forward to 
next year.  Half of all proceeds from 
the day will be donated to Little 
Havens Children’s Hospice.
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1-2-1 LUXURY GROOMING SERVICES WITH SOPHIA

07535 935289

Tel: 07596 095 248
e-mail: jongildea@tomkynssealant.co.uk

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 



Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com
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G Foss  Builders
Brickwork And Construction

Home Extensions        Structural Alterations           
.                                                            Garden Rooms

Est. 1988  

Decorative Brickwork               Restoration Works

Upminster - 01708 500018
Mobile - 07831 469041

gfoss17@gmail.com G Foss Builders

Driveways & Paving

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01708 250386
07974 085985

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 




